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Gwalia Update  

 

The new year is already in its second month and as always there is a 

number of projects planned for Gwalia and Leonora.  

 

Conservation work will shortly commence on Burglar Billõs and then 

the Shift Bossõs House. Thereafter work to the Function House,        

Unnamed camp and Majorõs Boarding House will start.  

 

The ceiling in the  dining room of Hoover House was replaced after 

serious crack threatened the collapse of the ceiling. The ceiling roses    

dating back to the 1930s were refixed to the new ceiling. The vanities 

in the bathrooms were sanded and resealed.  

 

Funding was received from Lotterywest for an online digital map      

illustrating the heritage buildings of Leonora. The map will be         

accessible from your Smartphone and tablet.  We also received a grant 

from the National Library of Australia for a compactus for the archive 

at the Gwalia Museum.  

 

A very successful Victorian Tea was hosted on 21 September 2014 at 

Hoover House with 40 ladies from the region attending.  

 

The vintage vehicle shed is now completed and the museum office and 

shop have shifted to the new building at the entrance gate.  

 

The structural work and paintwork to the Leonora tram is finished and 

it was relocated to the vehicle shed where visitors can appreciate it.  

 

The State Heritage Council paid a visit to Leonora on 20 October 2014 

to see first hand what we are busy with. The crew from the òOur Townó 

television series was filming in Leonora and Gwalia  26 -  30 October 

2014.  

 

With Elaine Labuschagneõs  

return after an absence of 5 

months, we are now back on 

track with producing the 

newsletter.   

 

We trust that you will  

continue to enjoy receiving 

the Gwalia newsletter.  
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Work on Burglar Billõs will start shortly.  
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New Vintage Vehicle Shed  

Elaine Labuschagne  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The new shed at the entrance gate of Gwalia Museum is now  completed. The            

construction of the shed started in May 2014. The main purpose of the shed is to house 

the  vintage vehicles, namely the hearse, mail truck and the Leonora tram. These        

vehicles will now be protected from the harsh goldfields environment.  

 

Interpretive panels still need to be completed and will educate the visitors further about 

the vintage vehicles.  

 

The Museum Office and Shop has relocated to the shed. This will be the visitorsõ first 

port of call when entering the museum precinct on the hill in Gwalia.  

 

The shed is constructed from econodek (freezer panelling) which  ensures that the   

building is well insulated. It is envisaged that landscaping will soften the west wall of the 

shed and that a mural depicting 

the history of Gwalia will enable 

the building to blend in with the 

environment.  

 

The Shire of Leonora received a 

grant for this project from the  

D e p a r t m e n t  o f  R e g i o n a l           

Development and Lands: Country 

Local Government Fund (CLGF).  

The Shire of Leonora invested funds in the production of  the Leonora segment of the 

Our Town Serries. The episode featuring Leonora was broadcast on 20 December 2014 

at 5pm  on Channel 7 & GWN7.  You can view it at - https://vimeo.com/114874392   

 

The crew was in town filming from 26 October to 30 October 2014 talking to locals and 

capturing some  of the tourist attraction that  Leonora has to offer visitors.  

Leonora Featured in Our Town Series  

The crew busy filming at the Gwalia Museum. 

The western  wall of  the new vintage vehicle shed. 

https://vimeo.com/114874392
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Heritage Council Visits Goldfields   

 State Heritage Office  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Heritage Council visited the Goldfields in October last year as part of its outreach 

and engagement program.  

 

Heritage Councillor Philip Griffiths, Executive Director Graeme Gammie and Manager  

Local Government Services Callum Crofton from the State Heritage Office visited Leonora 

and Gwalia to establish and grow relationships with agencies and groups around the 

State.   

 

òHaving face-to -face conversations with local governments, owners and community 

members is the best way to 

explain the role of the Heritage 

Council and State Heritage   

Office. It also allows us to gain 

a better understanding of   

heritage activity and issues in 

the regions,ó Mr Gammie said. 

  

òIt's always good to see the  

results of local heritage efforts 

and recognise the work of the 

Shire and individual owners in 

caring for their heritage     

places.  

 

òThe Goldfields is part of our 

Stateõs early history and we 

acknowledge the efforts of  

l o c a l  g o v e r n m e n t s  i n        

maintaining sites like Gwalia 

on behalf of the local        

community and the State.  

 

òThis visit yielded useful discussions with several private owners, including a visit to the 

former Station Master's House to see the progress of Michael and Denise's conservation 

work,ó Mr Gammie said. 

 

The visit was valuable and provided an opportunity for the Heritage Council to meet with 

five local governments from the region and other Goldfields agencies.  

 

òThe Heritage Council appreciates the support and assistance of the Shire of Leonora in 

coordinating activities and making our visit such a success,ó Mr Gammie said. 

Graeme Gammie, Executive Director , State Heritage  Office, Larnie 

Petersen Councillor Shire of Leonora,  Michael & Denise Lorentz,  

owners of the Station Masterõs House in Leonora. 

Photo taken by Heritage Council.  


